
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Russell R. McMurry, P.E., Commissioner 

Georgia Department of Transportation 

600 W. Peachtree St., NW  

Atlanta, GA 30308 

 

Attn: Colette E. Williams, A.A.E., Assistant Aviation Program Manager 

 

Dear Commissioner McMurry: 

 

By copy of this letter, we confirm our intent to proceed with and fund the following three 

projects at the Dalton Municipal Airport. 

1. Obstruction Removal – Design and Construction   

2. Runway and Taxiway Pavement and Electrical Rehabilitation - Design 

3. Apron Pavement Rehabilitation (Phase 2) - Construction 
 

 In accordance with Department policy, we respectfully request state funding assistance in 

the amount of 50% of the eligible nonfederal share of the federal projects. 

 We respectfully request that the Obstruction Removal project be covered with BIL 

funding and the Design Runway Rehabilitation and Electrical Rehabilitation and Taxiway 

and Electrical Rehabilitation be covered with Federal AIP funds, as submitted in the most 

recent update to the 5-year CIP. Enclosed is the Federal application for AIP funding for 

the Design Runway Rehabilitation and Electrical Rehabilitation and Taxiway and 

Electrical Rehabilitation. 

 Will meet the following project schedule: 

 

Project Obstruction 

Removal 

Design & Const 

RW & TW Pvmt 

& Elec Rehab - 

Design  

Apron Rehab 

(Phase 2)   

Construction 

Scope/ Fee Submittal July June January 

GDOT Scope/Fee Response August July February 

Final Scope/Fee Submittal August July February  

GDOT Contract September August March  

Sponsor Execution September August March 

Bid Advertisement October TBD August 

Bid Opening November TBD September 

Certified Bid Tab Submittal November TBD September 

 

 

 

AIRPORT MANAGER 
 

ANDREW WIERSMA 

P.O. BOX 1205 

DALTON, GEORGIA 30722 

AIRPORT (706) 259-2200 

CELL (706) 618-4384 

awiersma@daltonga.gov  

  
 

 

 

 
 

 

AIRPORT AUTHORITY 
 

DANNY MORGAN, CHAIRMAN 

GARY CREWS 

EARL BOYD 

CHESTER CLARK 

BENNY DUNN 

www.daltonga.gov  



 

In addition, it is understood if the agreed upon scheduled contract date is not met the Department 

will consider moving the project to later in FY23 or consider deferring the project to the next 

fiscal year. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

David Pennington, Mayor 

City of Dalton 

 

 

cc: Damon Carr, Aviation Project Manager 

Andrew Wiersma, Airport Manager 

  

 


